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From the Pastor’s Desk
    Well if all went as planned, I should be back in the consortium when you are reading this 
bulletin. I thank God for the gift of a wonderful sabbatical and I thank the priests, sisters, staff, 
and parishioners of our consortium for their support and prayers during this time away for 
renewal. As was mentioned at the beginning of May in my pastor column “from afar,” I ended 
up changing the plan somewhat (or now in hindsight God changed the plan somewhat).

    I originally intended to spend the entire sabbatical in the Holy Land but in the end spent half there and half 
in Scotland. The first half was a great time of ministry, but it wasn’t a sabbatical rest. On the other hand, there’s 
no substitute for being in the land where Our Lord walked and having the opportunity every day to share the 
message of Jesus Christ and His Resurrection with people from all over the world who were visiting the site. The 
site, as mentioned before, was Magdala – the town where Mary Magdalene came from and where the ruins of 
the synagogue from the time of Jesus was recently unearthed. 
    In the meantime, construction on the new guesthouse/hotel in Magdala had begun, which meant work was 
going on around (and at times IN) my room from 6:00 a.m. until 10:00 p.m., so even on off times, there wasn’t 
much chance for rest and study. After discussing with my Spiritual Director, I settled on Pluscarden Abbey in 
Northern Scotland for the second half of my sabbatical.
    This was the perfect place for a sabbatical: ancient monastery and church, solitude, chanting of the psalms, 
endless opportunity for prayer and study, and all of this is in a setting surrounded by thousands of acres of hills, 
forests, and hiking trails. On top of all of this, the weather stays in the upper 50s and 60s most days – so perfect 
for all of these things. I can’t thank the Lord enough for allowing me that time with Him away from the bustle of 
the world. 
    However, after three months, I must admit that I have been missing seeing you all and am happy to be 
returning to my church family. Hopefully that is still the case when you are reading this, which will be about 24 
hours after I’ve returned J. Speaking of family and missing people, I was sad for us and happy for him to hear 
of Fr. Hartge’s appointment as pastor of the Perry County Consortium. I had been worried that he would be 
transferred this summer. He has been a great blessing and it will be sad to say goodbye. However, a parishioner 
helped me put it in perspective when he described it as kind of like his experience of being a volleyball coach in 
JV. He said when you see your player get moved up to Varsity because they are doing so well, you are sad to 
see them leave, but happy that they are now moving on. He said that’s how he’s looking at Fr. Hartge’s move. I 
think it’s a good way! Fr. Hartge is ready to become a pastor and not only a pastor but the pastor of a consortium 
where he’ll oversee the four parishes of Perry County and will be assisted by a younger priest (hard to believe 
there are some younger than him J). 
    Come say Good Bye and Thanks to Fr. Hartge, as we celebrate our Parish Picnic and Farewell, this 
Sunday evening.
    In Christ, 
    Fr. Hahn

BISHOP’S ANNUAL APPEAL 2018 UPDATE
Parish 
Goal

Diocesan 
Goal

Pledges 
to Date

Amount to 
Reach Goal

$68,674.65 $53,674.65 $54,865.00 MET!! – Diocesan
$13,809.65 – Parish

Thank you to those who have made a pledge or payment 
to the BAA Annual Appeal! The parish has now met the 
Diocesan goal, which means any monies donated from 
this point forward will come back to the parish 100%.  
If you have not already done so, please consider a pledge 
or donation to the Appeal. Everyone dollar counts and 
no donation is too small.

Altar Flowers  
have been donated  

Anonymously in Honor of  
Jesus in the Holy Eucharist.
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Mass Intentions
Saturday, June 30 
Lam 2:2, 10-14, 18-19; Mt 8:5-17 
	 5:00 p.m.	 W. Max O’Dell – The O’Dell Family
Sunday, July 1 
Wis 1:13-15; 2:23-24; 2 Cor 8:7, 9, 13-15;  
Mk 5:21-43 or 5:21-24, 35b-43 
	 8:00 a.m.	 Don & Katie Ringwald – The Estate 
	 11:30 a.m.	 For the People
Monday, July 2 
Am 2:6-10, 13-16; Mt 8:18-22 
	 5:30 p.m.	 Betty Janssen – St. Peter Parish
Tuesday, July 3 
Eph 2:19-22; Jn 20:24-29 
	 8:30 a.m.	 Barb Manegold – Chris Manegold
Wednesday, July 4 
Am 5:14-15, 21-24; Mt 8:28-34 
	 8:30 a.m.	 Lib Fisher – Tom & Nan Stanton
Thursday, July 5 
Am 7:10-17; Mt 9:1-8 
	 5:30 p.m.	 Rose Medlin –  
		    Cindy, Jill, Laine & Chelsey Green
Friday, July 6 
Am 8:4-6, 9-12; Mt 9:9-13 
	 8:30 a.m.	 William Morrissey – Joseph Sulzer
Saturday, July 7 
Am 9:11-15; Mt 9:14-17 
	 5:00 p.m.	 For the People
Sunday, July 8 
Ez 2:2-5; 2 Cor 12:7-10; Mk 6:1-6 
	 8:00 a.m.	 John Herlihy, Jr. –  
		    Rick & Carol Rooney 
	 11:30 a.m.	 Margie Althouse –  
		    Althouse & Gumm Families

Ordinary Time flowers can 
still be sponsored. If you 
would like to sponsor flowers 
for the main altar, you may 
do so by utilizing one of the 
green-trimmed envelopes 
found in the vestibule, by 

calling the Parish Office, or by using your online giving 
account. Specific Sundays can be reserved (if available); 
please call Jenny French at the office for these. Flowers 
can be donated in honor or memory of a loved one, for 
a special anniversary, or any other special intention you 
desire. Contact Jenny French at the Parish Office at 
740-774-1407 for more information.

Calendar for the Week

Saturday, June 30 
	 4:00-4:30 p.m.	 Confessions – Church

Sunday, July 1 
	 9:15 a.m.	 Bible Study – Sacraments –  
		    Holy Family Library 
	 4:30 p.m.	 Vespers – Church 
	 5:00 p.m.	 Parish Picnic – Parish Hall/ 
		    Parish Grounds

Monday, July 2 
	 5:00 p.m.	 Confession – Church 
	 7:00 p.m.	 St. Vincent de Paul Meeting – 
		    Holy Innocents Room

Tuesday, July 3 
	6:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m.	 Adoration – Adoration Chapel 
	 9:30-10:30 a.m.	 Food Pantry –  
		    St. Vincent de Paul Room

Wednesday, July 4 – Parish Offices Closed 
		  Adoration Chapel Closed 
	 8:30 a.m.	 Mass – Church

Thursday, July 5 
	6:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m.	 Adoration – Adoration Chapel 
	 5:00 p.m.	 Confessions – Church 
	 6:00-9:00 p.m.	 Adoration – Church 
	 7:00 p.m.	 Young Adult Group –  
		    Holy Family Library

Friday, July 6 
	 8:30 a.m.	 Mass at St. Peter Church 
	 1:30-2:30 p.m.	 Food Pantry –  
		    St. Vincent de Paul Room 
	 3:00 p.m.	 First Friday Rosary – Church

Saturday, July 7 
	 11:30 a.m.	 Registration Opens for  
		    Humanae Vitae Conference 
	 12:00-5:00 p.m.	 Humanae Vitae Conference – 
		    Parish Hall 
	 4:00-4:30 p.m.	 Confessions – Church

Sunday, July 8 
	 9:15 a.m.	 Bible Study – Sacraments –  
		    Holy Family Library 
	 12:30 p.m.	 Uganda Mission Trip Meeting – 
		    Holy Family Library 
	 6:00 p.m.	 Vacation Bible School –  
		    Parish Hall
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PLEASE ADD READINGS ON ALL DAYS
EXCEPT THE FIRST SATURDAY.

PARISH PICNIC THIS SUNDAY, JULY 
1, 2017!! We will begin at 4:30 p.m., with 
Vespers in church. At 5:00 p.m., will begin 
the food line. Greg and Terrina Albright 
Fahenstock will have the Haute Doggerie. 
They’re cooking the meat for us! Those with 
names A-K, bring a salad; L-R, bring a dessert; and S-Z, 
bring a side dish. We will also be using this time to say 
our farewells to Fr. Hartge, as we celebrate his time with 
us and send him on to his next assignment as Pastor of 
Perry County Consortium. If you are interested in helping, 
contact Eric Rinehart at 740-851-0855 or erinehart@
adena.org. Mother Rexia, from the FIH Generalate in 
India, will also be with us for the Picnic. Come say hello 
to her, as well as say farewell to Fr. Hartge!

ATTENTION, YOUNG ADULTS

The Young Adult Group have begun meeting on 
Thursdays, at 7:00 p.m., in the Holy Family Library. 
At this time, the members have chosen to do the Bible 
Study on Ephesians. Show up on the 21st, or call 
Bob French at 740-703-2228 for more information.

Saturday, August 11 – The Young 
Adult Group will hold another 
Murder Mystery Dinner. They had 
so much fun the last time, they 
wanted to do it again. The dinner 
will begin at 6:00 p.m., and those 

participating are asked to bring a dish to share. For 
more information or to reserve your spot, contact 
Nicholas French at 740-701-5380.

Newly ordained Father Thomas 
Herge (our new Parochial Vicar) 
will be the featured guest on 
“Answering The Call” on St. 
Gabriel Catholic Radio AM 820, 
hosted by Elizabeth Ficocelli. 
Father will share his story of how 
God called him into the priesthood. 
The show will air Tuesday, July 
10th, at 12:30 p.m., and be rebroadcast on Sunday, July 
15th. (Note: episodes of this program are archived for 
your listening convenience shortly after airing at www.
stgabrielradio.com.) Tune in and turn up your faith!

Pilgrim Virgin Statue 
of Our Lady of Fatima Schedule:

July 1-June 7 – Laura Lewis
July 8-July 14 – Cecilia Althouse

Still time to register for the Humanae 
Vitae Conference! A conference 
reviewing this famous encyclical by 
Pope Paul VI will be held at St. Peter 
Parish Hall next Saturday, July 7, 
2018, from noon-4:00 p.m.

Guest speakers include:
•	 Sr. Rene Mirkes from the Pope Paul VI Institute 

  in Omaha, Nebraska 
•	 Dr. Ashley K. Fernandes, MD, Ph.D., FAAP, 

  Associate Professor of Pediatrics;  
  Associate Director, 
    Center for Bioethics and Medical Humanities; 
  The Ohio State University College of Medicine; 
    Nationwide Children’s Hospital

•	 Fr. Adam Streitenberger, OFS
•	 Dr. Alicia Thompson, DO, Westar OB/Gyn

Cost is $20.00 per person and $35.00 per family, with 
lunch included. To register, contact Judy Harness at 
740-774-1407 or by secretary@stpeterchillicothe.com. 
Registration and payment may also be made online 
at our parish website at www.stpeterchillicothe.com. 
Payment can also be made online by clicking the link on 
the Conference page on the website. Preregistration is 
highly suggested, but you can still show up and register 
the day of the event. Registration opens at 11:30 a.m. 
on Saturday.

Mission trip to Miryante Orphanage this summer. 
A group from the consortium will be 
visiting Miryante Orphans’ Home 
in Uganda next month. If you are 
interested in sending a small, 
lightweight gift for a child you sponsor 
(or to any child if you don’t sponsor 
and want to send something), please 
contact Diane Corcoran at 740-703-2196 and deliver 
your gift to her by July 1st. It should fit into a quart-size, 
Zip-Lock bag, and be clearly marked with your child’s 
name. During the trip to the orphanage in Uganda, 
the group will be doing crafts with the children. If 
you would be interested in helping to purchase supplies 
for these (either financial or actual supplies), please 
contact Diane Corcoran and see Jenny at the parish 
office. There may also be a need to help pay fees for the 
extra luggage to take the gifts and supplies. Donations 
are accepted for this, as well. For any questions, contact 
Diane Corcoran.

TOTUS TUUS Starts July 15! Don’t forget 
to register your children! Contact Robin 
Flannagan at rflannagan45601@gmail.com 
if you would like to volunteer, donate food or 
monetarily or if you have any questions! 
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Nurses needed at Hope Clinic of Ross County: The 
clinic is in need of more nurses to continue this great 
medical need in our community, helping those who do 
not have insurance to meet basic needs and help people 
get the help they need through referrals. If you are a 
nurse and wish to volunteer, go to www.hopeclinicfree.
org, and sign up to help. There are many areas of 
need.  If you are not a nurse maybe one of the other 
areas would be of interest. Last Monday, the clinic had 
to close as not enough nurses to take care of patients 
due to scheduling conflicts. Thank you for considering 
this opportunity to serve God.  

Adoration Chapel 
Intention for the 

Week of July 1, 2018:
In Honor of all Members 

of the U.S. Military
As Donated by 

Bob & Jenny French

Please consider donating to the Pastoral 
Care Room to be located in the Emergency 
Department. St. Peter has been asked to raise 
$6,250.00 towards the installation of the room. 
Donations can be made through the parish by marking 
“Adena Pastoral Care Room” in the memo portion of 
your check, or select it on your online giving account. 
For more information, contact our Hospital Board 
Representativ, Bob French, at 740-703-2228.

JULY BIRTHDAY WISHES! 
St. Peter Parish Family extends  

congratulations and many blessings 
to the following on their 

“special” birthdays:

July 9, Mary Wachter, c/o Kathy Cameron,  
980 N. Court Street, Circleville, OH 43113

July 10, Darrell Massie,  
3958 Rozelle Creek Road
July 13, Richard Stadtfeld,  

2251 Anderson Station Road, Apt. 745
July 14, Queen Lester, 193 Gerber Avenue

July 21, George Hassey, 6 John Street

Prayer List

If there is someone in need of being on this prayer 
list, please call Jenny at the Parish Office at 740-
774-1407. Please pray for the following members of 
God’s family:

Amy & Rich Adams, Peggy Bechie, Wendy Brown, 
Dinese Carmen, Rosemarie Cox, Roy Crawford, Angie 
Currier, Don Davis, Kathy Dye, Amy Carroll Fields, 
Beth Flynn, Albert Geimer, Veronica Geimer, Janet 
Griffith, Shirley Hansel, Dan & Jane Harness, Brookie & 
Larry Heightsman, Queen Lester, Jean Malone, Jacob 
McNeely, Brian Moore, Linda Moore, Dave & Shirley 
Riley, Kay Ringhiser, Tom Roy, Julie Schumacher, Joe 
Schumann, Roberta Schumann, John Slagle, Gary 
Smith, Lila Smith, Richard Stadtfeld, Helen Stanton, 
Colleen Sulzer, Cindy Strausbaugh, Mary Wachter, 
Charlie Wentz, Roger Wilburn, Debbie Winneger

Special hours for Adoration on July 3th, 4th, and 5th: 
Tuesday, July 3rd: Adoration, from 6:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m.; 
Wednesday, July 4th: Chapel will be closed for national 
holiday; and Thursday, July 5th: Adoration, from 6:00 
a.m.-9:00 p.m.

Today’s reading from St. Paul explains the  
“divine economy” of stewardship –  

“The relief of others ought 
not to impoverish you; 

there should be a certain equality.
Your plenty at the present time 

should supply their need, 
so that their surplus may in turn 

one day supply your need.” 
– See 2 Corinthians 8:13-14.

Budgeted Expenses –  
  June 24, 2018

 
$8,815.63

 
$467,227.85

Actual Offertory –  
  June 24, 2018
 Online

 
$4,217.10
$3,379.00

 
$449,837.42

Difference ($1,219.53) ($  17,390.43) 

Improvement Fund $   115.00 $    4,695.00 

Have you considered Online Giving?
With online giving, you can still donate 

to the Church even when you are on vacation! 
See the parish website for information 

and set up or contact Donna 
at the Parish Office.
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PICK OF THE WEEK, July 1, 2018: 
Christians and many non-Christians have 

long accepted Matthew, Mark, Luke, and John – the four Gospels of the 
New Testament – as the only reliable accounts of the life and teaching of 
Jesus of Nazareth. Recent media stories and certain best-selling books have 
alerted the public to alternative writings about Jesus, leading many people 
– including many believers – to wonder why we should consider only the 
four New Testament Gospels as “Gospel truth.” The alternative writings about Jesus bear the names of such 
prominent early Christians as Peter, Thomas, Mary Magdalene, Judas, James, and Andrew. Some of these 
writings purport to contain “secret” teachings of Jesus, to recount his childhood, or to fill in other gaps in 
this story. Some contradict the New Testament. What should informed believers and nonbelievers make of 
them? Were they written by disciples of Jesus as they claim? How do they compare with the New Testament 
Gospels? Are these works “lost gospels” or “false gospels”?In this thought-provoking DVD, top scholars of 
early Christian writings answer these and other crucial questions. They discuss the relationship between these 
works and the New Testament. The experts also explore Gnostic writings such as the “Gospel of Thomas” and 
the “Gospel of Judas,” and they reveal startling facts about the groups who composed them. Anyone who is 
interested in the truth about Jesus and the early Church must see this movie: Lost Gospels or False Gospels? 
Find this and more on the formed website. Access Code VZ4F2W or download the free app for your phone!

LIVE OUT OUR PARISH MISSION STATEMENT! 
A Community Founded on Adoration and Presence to the Poor

Adoration...Commit to an hour of Adoration at the Infant of Prague Adoration Chapel.  
Adorers are needed at: 

2:00 p.m.-3:00 p.m. on Tuesday – We need one Adorer.
3:00 a.m.-4:00 a.m. on Wednesday – We need one Adorer.
8:00 a.m.-9:00 a.m. on Wednesday  – We need one Adorer.

1:00 a.m.-2:00 a.m. on Thursday – We need one Adorer.
3:00 a.m.-4:00 a.m. on Thursday – We need one Adorer.

11:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. on Thursday – We need one Adorer.
If you are interested in becoming an Adorer, please contact Fr. Dooley at (740) 774-1407, ext. 5, or by email at 
sdooley@columbuscatholic.org. Can’t commit to a specific time? You are welcome to visit the Chapel anytime 
it is open to the public, which is Tuesday-Thursday, 7:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m., or on Thursdays, from 6:00 p.m. to 
9:00 p.m. in the Church. 

When he returned to his disciples he found them asleep. He said to Peter,  
“So you could not keep watch with me for one hour? – Matthew 26:40

    Presence to the Poor...Helping our St. Vincent de Paul Society with its mission is an 
excellent way to be a presence to the poor and to perform corporal works of mercy. Hope Clinic 
is also in need of various volunteers, especially nurses.
	 Feeding the Hungry – Donate items to the food pantry. Current needs are canned fruit, 
corn, and peas, pasta meals in pull-top cans, pasta sauce, cereal, tuna, peanut butter, 
and SOUP.

    Clothing the Naked – When you donate items to Goodwill ask for a Donation receipt and bring it to the  
St. Vincent de Paul Society. They are given credit for each bag of clothing given, which can be used to offset 
the cost of the vouchers they give to those in need of clothing.
    Alms for the Poor – This can be accomplished by several means available here at St. Peter. Supporting 
the St. Vincent de Paul Society during its 5th Sunday Collections and using the monthly envelope. Support other 
local agencies such as the Assistance House, Love Inc., and the Good Samaritan Food Pantry with monetary 
donations. 

Amen, I say to you, whatever you did for one of these least brothers of mine, you did for me.” – Matthew 25:40
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Liturgical Minister Schedule
If you are unable to keep your assignment, please find a substitute. Servers should arrive 10-15 minutes prior to 

the start of Mass. Parents, please make sure they arrive on time and find subs if unable to serve.

June 7, 5:00 p.m.
Fourteenth Sunday in 

Ordinary Time

July 8, 8:00 a.m.
Fourteenth Sunday in 

Ordinary Time

July 8, 11:30 a.m.
Fourteenth Sunday in 

Ordinary Time

Eucharist
Bob French – EM1 (1)
Sr. Saima Mary – EM2 – J
Bonnie Pinnix EM3 – M

Cathy Seifert – EM1 (1)
Doug Corcoran – EM2 – J
John Seifert – EM3 – M

Mary McCord – EM1 (1)
Sylvia Ramsey – EM2 – J
Sr. Leonard Mary – EM3 – M

Lector Rick Rooney – 1
Eric Rinehart – 2

Aaron Brown – 1
Bob Weisenberger – 2

Nicholas Damico – 1
Steve Neal – 2

Server
Sophie Mickey
James Beatty

Gabe Corcoran
Simon Brown
Zane Pickerrell

Dominic Nunziato
Danny Bentley

Greeter Trish Rinehart
Eric Rinehart

Maimone Family Barlage Family

Offertory
George Hassey
Phyllis Hassey

Elmer Palisbo Family Tedesco Family

Usher
Scott Diehl
Richard Osborne
Dave Purpero
Bill Seidensticker

Pam Givens
Bob Kight
Tim Scheeler
Bobbi Smith

Henry Barlage, Jr.
Tom Stanton
Sericia Tinsley

Church  
Cleaning

Team #5:  
Ramsey/Palisbo Families

Linens for the Month of July:  
Ann Graves

Registration is now open for 
these Youth Summer Activities

VACATION Bible School – July 8-11, 2018 – 
Ages 4-5 years old – Registration is also available online at the parish website, too!

Totus Tuus 2018 – July 15-July 20 –
Evening Teen Program (7th-12th Grade) – July 15-19 – Sunday-Thursday, 7:00-9:00 p.m.
Morning Kids Program (1st-6th Grade) – July 16-21, Monday-Friday, 9:00 a.m.-2:30 p.m.

Totus Tuus Registration – 
Register for Totus Tuus today by going to the parish website, or by picking up a registration form at the 

back of church! Cost is $15.00 for the first student and $5.00 for the second, 
with a max cost of $25.00 per family.

SIGN-UP SHEETS FOR BOTH EVENTS CAN BE FOUND ON THE TABLE IN THE BACK OF CHURCH 
IN THE PARISH OFFICE, OR ONLINE AT THE PARISH WEBSITE!

Anyone wishing to help with either of these, contact Robin Flannagan at rflannagan45601@gmail.com. 
Snack and drink/water donations for both of these events are greatly appreciated! 


